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       Growing in Faith Together 
 20/5/20  
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Firstly, we hope you and your families are safe and well in these very challenging times.  
Thank you for all your support and for following advice to keep your children at home whenever possible. Our major priority, as it has been since the onset of this awful crisis, remains the health and safety of pupils and their families and of our staff who continue to care for vulnerable pupils and the children of key workers. We know that you will share this priority. 
 
We wanted to provide further clarity following the Government’s announcement that schools will re-open no earlier than the first of June to the following year groups; Nursery, Reception, Y1 and Y6 on what you can expect to happen next.  
 
As stated the safety and welfare of your children, you as parents and all of our staff in schools is of paramount importance and whilst we are eager to get children back into education, we need to ensure that this is not putting them and others at increased risk of infection from Covid-19 at this time. The Government & the TUC (Trade Union Council) set five tests to measure whether any extension of school opening is safe for society, for children and their families and for the staff who work in them. These tests have not yet been met.  
 
We want to begin a phased opening as soon as possible, however, given the need for safety from June 1st 2020 we will continue to offer childcare to children of Key Workers and for vulnerable groups and we expect these numbers to increase.  
 
School will be closed on 1st June as this is an allocated training day: the day will be used to prepare the site for the introduction of more pupils and to familiarise staff with health and safety measures as a result of a stringent risk assessment. 
 
If there is any further safe capacity, following rigorous risk assessment, additional pupils will be invited to return in small, manageable numbers from the year groups identified by the government.  This phased re-introduction, if safe to do so, will take place from the 8th of June 2020 onwards. Additionally, we will also look at how we can facilitate Y6 with their transition to High School. All our plans must ensure that children are invited back at the right time and when we can offer you as parents the reassurances you will need that your child will be safe.  
 
Thank you for supporting school with our best endeavours to bring more children into school over the coming weeks, whilst prioritising everyone’s health and well-being and being guided by Government advice and Guidance for when it is safe to do so.  
 
We would like to thank you for your kindness, understanding and ongoing patience at this very difficult time  
 
Keep safe 
 
 Mrs P Wade                                                                   Mr M Burke 
 Headteacher                                                                  Chair of Governors
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